TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
AUGUST 23, 2015
following god requires commitment.
Following God is not an occasional thing. It requires a commitment much like we see in today’s readings. Joshua calls together the tribes to renew their covenant with God. Paul explains that the commitment between husband and wife is the model for Christ and His Church. Peter confesses the commitment of the Twelve to follow Christ, for He has words of everlasting life. Perhaps today is a good day to re-examine the level of our commitment to Jesus. 
+   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +  +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   +   + +  

ALTAR SERVERS THIS WEEK @ 7:30 A.M.

Natalie Antonucci & Carolyn LaCroix
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MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

August 24, Monday   

7:30 AM
(Barbara Arduino – Rose Monteiro

August 25, Tuesday   


7:30 AM
(Gerard Bourbeau – His Family
August 26, Wednesday 

7:30 AM
(Roger Audette – A Friend

August 27, Thursday  

7:30 AM
(Special Intentions – Ilda Santos


(John & Claire Charbonneau – Their Family
August 28, Friday 

7:30 AM
(Ilda Goncalves (2nd Ann.) – Her Family
August 29, Saturday  

4:00 PM
Lawrence & Marie Martin – Their Children


(Elsa Mateus – Carolina Palatino
August 30, Sunday 

7:30 AM
(Ona & Helen Deroche – Genny & Victor Santos


(Elizabeth Markey – Michele & Tad

9:15 AM
(Jim Lavoie – Tad & Michele


(Cindy Whitney – Maggie Lavoie

11:00 AM
(Maria Quadros & Edmundo Gil – John Gil & Family


(Ramiro & Jesuina Ribeiro – Their Family

5:00 PM
(Joseph & Vivian Talbot – Their Children, Marty, 



   Mark, His Wife Julia & Family


(Mary & Omer Bernardo – Mr. & Mrs. Dumont
T
WENTY-FIRST
 SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
Jesus teaches us to live optimistically. If it weren’t for the peak experiences of love, the small and sometimes big miracles in our lives, we could despair. Thank God our doubts of faith ultimately strengthen our love. And just as true, our doubts that God could call us to His priesthood or religious life also demand an act of faith. If you feel a call to this, call Fr. Gary Dailey at 413-452-0816 or email: g.dailey@diospringfield.org   www.myvocation.com 
MINISTERS ARE NEEDED AT THESE MASSES:
EM’s: 8 @ 4:00  4 @ 7:30  1 @ 9:15  8 @ 11:00  3 @ 5:00
Ushers: 14 @ 4:00  9 @ 7:30  13 @ 9:15  6 @ 11:00  

15 @ 5:00
Greeters: 8 @ 4:00  8 @ 9:15  7 @ 5:00

Lectors: 1 @ 4:00  2 @ 11:00  2 @ 5:00
Please call Genny Santos at 283-5228
THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH

Monday, August 24, 2015


6:00 p.m.
  Baptismal Class – (JR)
Tuesday, August 25, 2015


10:00 a.m.
  Women of Grace – (ER)


Wednesday, August 26, 2015   

1:00 p.m.
  SJBS Candy Bar Kick Off - (FLBH)

6:00 p.m.
  Evening Prayer – (C)

6:30 p.m.
  Holy Mother Choir Rehearsal – (C)

6:30 p.m.
  Scripture Reflection – (ZR)


6:00 p.m.
  CCD Teacher Meeting – (FLBH)
Friday, August 28, 2015

6:00 p.m.
  Evening Prayer – (C)

Sunday, August 30, 2015

8:00 a.m.
  Youth Ministry Pancake Breakfast – 


12:15 p.m.
  Baptisms – (C)

~ Key code ~

(C) = Church (R) = Rectory (S) = School (H) = School Hall (ER) = Elizabeth Room (ZR) = Zechariah Room, (JR) = Jordan Room 

(FLBH) = Fr. Larry Boucher Hall 
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A

LTAR SERVERS ARE STILL NEEDED 
Saint Elizabeth Parish is calling 4th, 5th & 6th Graders who may wish to help serve on the Altar to come forward!  Altar Servers perform a special ministry during Mass and have a long heritage in the Church. We need new servers to come forward and accept the call and the responsibility of this ministry. We especially need new servers at the 7:30am and 4:00pm Masses. Please contact Deacon Keith at 8davies@comcast.net
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S

AVE THE DATE! 
Our Annual Parish Picnic will be held on Sunday, September 13, 2015 at the Ludlow Fish and Game club. Mass will begin at 11:00am under the pavilion. Bill Eagen will provide music during Mass and up until 2:00pm. The Saloio Family Band will provide music from 2:00-3:30pm.  There will be plenty of food, raffles, games for the children and bingo.  Please remember to bring your lawn chairs. The picnic raffle solely benefits the Church. We hope you can join us.
B

EREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 

The bereavement support group at St. Elizabeth will start up again for the next ( 6 ) week, closed end session, on Tuesdays, Sept. 8,  2015  and each  Tuesday through  Oct. 13 , 2015  at 6:30pm, in the Pastoral Center,  Zechariah Room.  Should you have questions or need information please call:  - Bev Gentile 583-4243    Maria Serrazina 589-7660

TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
AUGUST 23, 2015
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Phone #: 413-583-4204

Registration Forms and schedules can be found on our website www.stelizabethludlow.org
PLEASE NOTE:

In order for your child to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First Eucharist he/she must be enrolled in a CCD program for a minimum of 2 years prior to receiving the Sacraments.

To receive the sacrament of Confirmation
He/she must be enrolled in a CCD program for

Grades 9, 10 & 11 

(Students in Catholic school, only need to attend Gr. 11)
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S
T. NICK’S CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
Our parish St Nick's Christmas Bazaar will be held this year on November 7th from 9:00-4:00pm in our Center. Charge for an 8 foot table is $40 - payable with your application. Tables are reserved on a first come basis .To request an application please call Pat Flaherty at 589-9203 or John Dryjowicz at 547-8971. WE STILL HAVE A FEW TABLES AVAILABLE.
T
HANK YOU
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This month we thank Villa Rose and PV Financial Group for sponsoring our bulletin. Villa Rose located at 1428 Center Street in Ludlow. Contact them at 547-6667 for special occasions; rehearsal dinner, communions, family occasions up to 150 people!!! Or just come in for a great dinner. Visit their website www.villaroserestaurant.com  PV Financial Group Integrity, Experience, Commitment. Securities and Advisory Services offered through Commonwealth Financial Network. Member FINRA/SIPC. A Registered Investment Adviser. They are located at 535 East Street in Ludlow or call them at 589-1500. Please see the back of our bulletin for all of our sponsors!

T

EAMS OF OUR LADY
“The wife must love her husband as if there were no other man in the world in much the same way as the husband should love her as if no other woman existed.” 
Robert Bellarmine.
If you are interested in improving your marital relationship, then Teams of Our Lady (T.O.O.L.) can give you the tools to do just that. Call Gary & Gloria Bourbeau @ 589-0644 for more information.
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MARRIAGE MATTERS

“If a grain of wheat dies, it produces much fruit.” (Jn 12:24) Death is hard; the death of a loved one, the death of dreams, and the daily dying to self. But Jesus promises that when united with Him, even death and suffering can be fruitful. Find comfort in His words today. 

SCRIPTURE REFLECTION
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Join us on Wednesday's @ 6:30 p.m. in the Zechariah Room

Readings for August 23, 2015
First Reading: Joshua 24:1-2a, 15-17, 18b
Joshua gathered all the tribes of Israel and told them if it did not please them to serve God, then they must decide whom they would serve. The people claimed that God had brought them out of slavery and protected them on their journey. Therefore, they would serve the Lord their God, and no one else. 
Second Reading: Ephesians 5:21-32
Husbands and wives should love one another as Christ loved the Church. They should nourish and care for each other as Christ cared for the Church. Through the union between the two, they become one. 
Gospel: Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23 
Many of Jesus’ followers were still disturbed by His teaching of the living bread, which they could not yet fully understand. Jesus explained that the Spirit gives life, and flesh is unimportant. Some of the disciples decided to leave. Jesus asked if the Twelve also wanted to leave. Although they do not completely understand yet, they have enough faith in Jesus to stay because they believe He is God’s holy one. 
Readings for August 30, 2015  

Reading 1: Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-8   
Reading 11: James 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27 
Gospel: Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23     
H

EARING THE WORD AT MASS AND AFTER       (
When you come to Mass do you LISTEN to the readings; to the Gospel? If not, here is a way that may help you and your family understand the Gospel a bit better. Try to read the Gospel with your family or on your own before Mass and then on the way to Mass…..There were some people who experienced Jesus’s teaching firsthand, but still did not believe in Him. I wonder why they did not believe. Then at Mass LISTEN to the Gospel. Then on the way home from Mass……What things help you to believe in Jesus?
L

IFETEEN INFORMATION
On Monday August 24th at 7pm we will be hosting an XLT night of worship and adoration.  XLT is a part of the Lifeteen movement and includes Praise and worship music, a message, and Eucharistic Adoration.  As we prepare ourselves for the busyness that comes with heading back to school, let’s some time to bring our hopes for the coming school year to the Lord.  Our speaker will be Steve Hale, former principal of SJB School and currently principal at Minnechaug High School. XLT is appropriate for ALL AGES.

     On Sunday August 30th the NCYC group will be hosting a pancake breakfast in the Parish center.  Cost is $5 for adults, $3 for children and includes pancakes, sausage, coffee, tea, juice and/or milk.  Tickets can be purchased at the door.  Proceeds benefit those students attending the National Catholic youth conference in November.
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G

OOD SEARCH

Every time you use GoodSearch as your search engine we earn money. Please tell your family and friends.

S

T. JOHN THE BAPTIST SCHOOL WEBSITE

http://www.sjbludlow.org/
W

AYS TO SUPPORT ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST SCHOOL
PRAYER

St. John the Baptist is a Ministry of St. Elizabeth Parish. Please keep us in your prayers as we continue to provide a Catholic education in the Ludlow area.
ANNUAL FUND 

The Annual Fund is the cornerstone of giving to St. John the Baptist School. The Annual Fund comprises unrestricted giving from all sources that support all school programs and activities. Teacher salaries, subject books, technology and building maintenance are all funded in part by annual giving. The school can put such gifts to use in areas where they are most needed.

Tuition Assistance Funds
The Elaine McVicar Scholarship Fund was established in 1992 to honor the 36 years of dedicated and loving service that “Mrs. McVicar” gave to St. John the Baptist School as a second-grade teacher. She taught and touched the lives of over 1,000 students. Awards are made annually based solely on financial need.

The Gerard W. and Bernadette A. Bourbeau Memorial Scholarship Fund was established in 2000 to benefit families with two or more students currently attending St. John the Baptist School. Awards are made annually based on financial need. 

Named Scholarships: 
With a gift of $10,000 or more (paid over a period of up to four years), you can create a scholarship endowment that will continue to support the educational opportunities for SJB School students in perpetuity. You also have the option of setting award preferences to benefit students with particular characteristics, economic or family situations, academic aspirations or achievements, or extracurricular interests. 
The funds you contribute to your endowment will be invested in a diversified portfolio that seeks to protect the principal, keep up with inflation, and generate an annual scholarship distribution.
With your gift comes the opportunity to name the scholarship, allowing you to secure your own legacy, or forever memorialize a family member, teacher, colleague, friend or mentor in a very meaningful way.

LOTTERY CALENDAR WINNERS ( 2015
08/10/2015
 Diane Pompi
$20
08/11/2015
 Mike Gaudreau
$20
08/12/2015
 Joanne Loesch
$20
08/13/2015
 Michelle Tellier
$20
08/14/2015
 Paul & Cathy Gatesman
$20
08/15/2015
 Joan Pszeniczny
$100
08/16/2015
 Guy & Elaine Baillargeon
$50

2

015 SJBS LOTTERY CALANDERS  
St. John the Baptist School is selling its 2015 Lottery Calendars. Each Lottery Calendar gives you 365 chances to win over $15,000 in cash prizes during 2015. The Calendars are $20 each and can be purchased through the students of our school or at the Rectory ($18 for seniors 65 and over) and all the proceeds will support SJBS’ mission to “Nurture and Challenge our Students in Spirit, Mind and Body”. We are grateful for your continuing support!

F

IRST DAY OF SCHOOL
The first day of school for Grades K – 8 will be on Wednesday, August 26, 2015.
Nursery School will start on Monday, August 31, 2015.

Back to School Ice Cream Social and Mass 
Social; 3:30 pm and Mass is at 5:00 pm on Sunday, August 23, 2015.
S
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OCCER SHOOT-OUT CHALLENGE 2015 
On Saturday, September 5, 2015 the Ludlow Knights of Columbus Council 3535 will sponsor a Soccer Challenge for boys and girls ages 9-14, at the Ludlow Boys’ and Girls’ Club. The time for this event is 9:00am – 12:00 noon. Come before your game, or after your game and take the shoot-out challenge.

Refreshments will be served.

Registration forms will be available from Lauren Bean, A.D. at the Boys’ and Girls’ Club, or on the day of the Challenge. Please be sure to bring your birth certificate.  This event is free of charge.

For more information, call Dick Ruest at 610-0357.
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PAGHETTI DINNER 

Our monthly spaghetti dinner will be held on Tuesday, September 8, 2015 from 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. in the St. John the Baptist Pastoral Center’s Fr. Larry Boucher Hall. We are in need of New volunteers. If you are a teacher who is off for the summer or have just retired please consider helping us. Call Sue or Mike Crowther at 589-1470. 
PLEASE KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS: 
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Alice Besaw, Alice Lavoie, Alice Phoenix, Ana & Manuel Branco, Anne Gallant, Bev Kenny, Boynton Family, Brianna Grimaldi, Chelsea, Claire Lebel, Conciecoâ Gleason, Cynthia Kielbania, Denise Chartier, Donald Zulch, Doris Dube, Ed & Marilyn Haryasz, Evelyn P. Ely, Francies Baldwin, Fr.Francis Manning, Fred Mansfield, Frederico Clemente, Harry Samir, Holly Dennis, Howard Pearce, Izaac Roul Tavares Escribano, Jacqueline & Don Mackenzie, Jeannette Morency, Jeff Nilson, Jill Pellerin, Joe Argentine, Joe Leclerc, Judy Chenaille, Katie Doyle, Kay Coelho, Kerri McCauley, Kristen Savoie, Larry Auffrey, Jr, Laura Setliffe, Marie Helene Delisle, Marty Toport, Michel Bernatchez, Nicole Dennis, Pat Molé, Pauline Monette, Peter Zima, Reese Parente, Richard Hirt, Rita DeGray, Roland A. Corbeil, Samuel, Sergio Pereira,  Steve Mallett, Tommy Dinelle, Victor Bonventre, W.M.
The repose of the souls of Eugene Lavigne, Ronald St. Peter, Charles Crowther, Anna Esteves
To add or remove a name to the prayer box please call the Rectory during regular business hours at 583-3467 

or via email at stelizabethrectory@yahoo.com
N

ATIONAL CATHOLIC YOUTH CONFERENCE
Several of our parish youth and adults will be attending the largest gathering of Catholic youth in the United States, NCYC, November, 19-21 in Indianapolis. The theme of three-day event is “Here I Am Lord – Aquí Estoy Señor.” NCYC has been described by youth, priests, and other adults as deeply faith-filled, action-packed, and fun! The participants experience inspiring liturgies and prayer experiences, great speakers and clean entertainment during the conference. For more information please contact Lisa Saloio at 413-583-4204 or rsaloio@juno.com.
R
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.C.I.A.

The process of Christian Initiation is for adults & children who want to learn more about the Catholic Church, are unbaptized and want to become Catholic Christians through the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist, are baptized in another faith tradition who want full sacramental membership in the Catholic Church or attend a Catholic Church because of a loved one or spouse and are not sure if the Catholic Church is for them---but are willing to ask questions. If any of the above sounds like you or a family member, please contact Kathy Lawrence at the Rectory at 583-3467 or via email at stelizabethrectory@yahoo.com for more information and a registration form. We will begin on Thursday, September 10, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. in the Elizabeth Room of the Pastoral Center. 

PRAYER FOR OUR TROOPS

Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need, and bring them home safely. May their sacrifices bring about a lasting and just peace in all lands. I ask this in the name of Jesus, Our Lord and Savior. Amen.  

Please pray for the men and women in our armed services, for the military commanders who lead them, for President Obama and his advisors and especially for:
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~ Air Force ~

Fr. (Maj.) Jeffrey Ballou, Nicholas & August Dorval, 

Alan Kelliher, Fr. (1Lt.) James Longe, 

SSgt. David McMaugh, Scott Melbourne, 

Mark Naglack, Steve Naglack, TSgt. Michael Valentin

~ Air Force Reserves ~ 

Kenneth Charest, Aaron Davies, Brett MacKenzie, 
Mark Moreau, Brittney Pereira
~ Air National Guard ~

Brian Abert, Sean Pearce

~ Army ~

Specialist Andrew Brown, PFC Elizabeth Dorn, Matthew Goncalves, Dr. Brian Haney, Specialist Michael Jessmer, 
Major Jeff Joblonski, Capt’s. Paul & Melissa Wilkes 

~ Army National Guard ~ 

Sean Egan
~ Army Reserves ~ 

Bryan Amaral, Dale Petrolati, Niccolo Petrolati

~ Army Special Forces ~ 

Brennan Barreth 

~ Marines ~

Kyle Balderelli, Sgt. Joshua J. Bouchard, David Dorval, 

Jayson Ferreira, Justin Lawler, Andrew (AJ) Rodrigues, Cory Battles
~ Navy ~ 

GM2 Douglas & Samantha Lawrence, Gregory Lopes, Kayla Tausendfreund, Samantha Roulston 
S

AINT ELIZABETH PARISH
In loving memory of Roger Audette

        $25 – Mary Ann Driscoll
TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   
AUGUST 23, 2015
OFFERTORY FOR 8/16/2015
$7,131.72

ASSUMPTION
$892.00

FUEL
$25.00

CATHOLIC MIRROR
$15.00 
Total Offertory Collection
$8,063.72 
SURVIVAL CENTER
$2,029.00 

Budgeted
Actual
Diff. +/-



Weekly


YTD


(The offertory collection is used solely for the operation and maintenance of the church and rectory)

************************************************** Monday, August 24, 2015 ~ Counting Team 4
For further information, please contact Jim at 413-583-6339 or jamesmartin47@verizon.net. 

MAGNIFICENT CITIES OF CENTRAL & EASTERN EUROPE – A 14-day tour (Sept. 25 – Oct. 8, 2016) featuring Berlin, Prague, Budapest, Vienna, Krakow and Warsaw.  $4,199 pp doubles includes air, hotels, 18 meals, transfers, sightseeing and much more.  For more details, come to the Preview Meeting in the SJB Pastoral Center on Thurs., Oct. 8, 2015, at 6:30 PM.        
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S

ave the Date 
St. Elizabeth Youth Ministry is hosting a bus trip to NYC to see the new family friendly show Aladdin on Saturday September 12th. Tickets are $150 each and include bus transportation, lunch, tickets to the show and Madame Tussauds wax museum. A $50 deposit will hold your spot. Checks can be made out to St. Elizabeth Youth Ministry.    Contact Lisa 413-459-7435, rsaloio@juno.com
F

OOD DRIVE

In response to the current economic crisis, the Ludlow Lions Club is collecting non-perishable foods and back to school items at the Ludlow Polish American Citizens Club on East Street and the Ludlow Burger King on Center Street, Saturday, August 29th from 9:00am – 2:00pm to benefit the Community Survival Center.  Suggested food donations: grain and multigrain cereal, canned vegetables, 100% fruit juice, canned proteins, canned fruit, peanut butter, soups. 

C

alling all Crafters!!

Coming Soon!! Blessed Sacrament Fall Festival

Monday, October 12th – Columbus Day – 
9:00AM To 3:00PM - Blessed Sacrament Church Grounds

1945 Northampton Street   Holyoke, MA

The fee is $30 for a 10' X 10' space which includes a 6ft table and a chair. A donation of one craft item (value of at least $20) is also required. Registration forms can be found on line by clicking on the 'Fall Festival' tab on the schools /church website www.blessedsacramentholyoke.org Any questions, please call Dan Laprade at 413-883-7030 or email at bs.fallfestival@yahoo.com
*Spaces are limited so register soon!
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9/11 Memorial Mass 
The 9th Annual deanery-wide Memorial Mass, honoring the memory of the innocent victims and selfless heroes who perished in the tragic terrorist attacks of September 11, 2001, will be offered at 7:00 P.M. on Friday, September 11th at St. Anne Church, located at 30 College St. in Chicopee.   This service is sponsored, annually, by the combined Catholic parishes of Chicopee & Ludlow. Come, join your neighbors as, together, we gather to offer our thoughts and prayers, not only for the victims, but also for the families and friends that they have left behind. A reception, including light refreshments, will follow, in the parish center immediately following the Mass. A free-will donation will be accepted for the benefit of the hunger ministry at Lorraine’s Soup Kitchen & Pantry to help “feed the hungry” in the greater Chicopee area.


P
ARISH RETREAT DAY 
St. Elizabeth Parish, Ludlow will be hosting a Retreat Day on Saturday, October 3, 2015 from 9:000am – 3:00pm, lunch is included. The facilitator for the Retreat will be Peggy Patenaude. 
Peggy has worked in the field of education, pastoral ministry and spirituality for 45 years. 

In 2002, she founded Taking Time Out, her own retreat and workshop ministry. With her playful spirit, love of storytelling, wonderful sense of humor and her gift of creativity, she motivates, guides and inspires others in their life journeys. The theme for the day will be “Don’t Postpone Joy”. Peggy lives on Cape Cod. 
You may also visit her website at: www.timeoutretreats.com for additional information about Peggy’s various workshop themes.

Pre-registration is required. You may fill out the registration in today’s bulletin or you may call the Rectory Office at 583-3467 between the hours of 8:00am – 4:00pm no later than Thursday, September 24, 2015. Admission is free, but free-will donations will be cheerfully accepted.

K
OF C #69 SPAGHETTI SUPPER AND BAKE SALE
Located at 460 Granby Road in Chicopee will hold a spaghetti supper and bake sale on Tuesday, September 1st from 4:30pm – 6:30pm to benefit the Pro-Life of Pioneer Valley, Inc. Seniors/Students $5, Adults $6 Children 5 and under free. Donated baked goods may be dropped off at the K of C between 2 and 3:30pm. For ticket information feel free to call Pat at 536-1811/530-7184 or Susan at 592-7061.
WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISH FAMILIES

Mr. & Mrs. Rory Bouchard, Christopher Silveira & Andrea Josefek, Mr. & Mrs. Brandon Smith, Shane Serrenho & Jennifer Riether
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